
To the NSW Department of Planning. 

 

My name is Tony Blundell and I live along Mt Fairy Road near Tarago. I have owned land on Mt 
Fairy Road for over 40 Years. For all that time it has always been a lovely quiet area and that is why 
people have always moved here to live. It has always been harder to live in the country than the city, 
and the reason that people do it is because they really love the peace and the beauty.  

There already more than enough wind turbines in this area that are making the place ugly, and the 
noise they make can be quite loud, we notice this at night especially when trying to sleep and it will 
only be worse if Jupiter is built. I don’t think may other people will move out here to live if the wind 
farm gets approved. Surely there is a fair limit to how many turbines you can build in one place. I 
object to Jupiter wind farm and I think it should be rejected outright. 

I do not want me or my neighbours to be stuck with these huge turbines so close to their homes, it is 
completely unfair and will mean that it will be very hard to sleep and that will affect every ones health 
in the long run. Homes will become very hard to sell, because who would buy a property next door to 
a wind farm? Probably only if its half price, or even less! 

My home was nearly lost during the Currandooly fire this summer. The fires burnt halfway across my 
paddocks before it was stopped. The fact is that airplanes and helicopters are extremely important in 
this area during the fire season, they save homes.. Turbines would just be one more thing for pilots to 
have to look out for when they are doing a dangerous job already. If houses and lives are lost in future 
because they can’t weave around the turbines whose fault will that be? 

I went to the EPYC information days and they were hopeless. I had to go to a community information 
day run by some locals to find out what was going on. The wind farm company tells you nothing 
useful. 

I went to the meeting with the department of planning at Tarago Town Hall, must have been nearly 
200 people who were there, nearly all of them against the wind farm. Isn’t that clear enough? 

The department should not approve Jupiter wind farm, Tarago is not the right place for it, too many 
people live here already and no one wants it built. 

 

Tony Blundell- Mt Fairy Road 

 

 

 


